Dear Congressman Guinta: 

Please support the proposed National Criminal Justice Commission Act of 2011. The primary sponsor is Senator Jim Webb.

There must be better ways to provide criminal justice to our citizens without keeping 2.3 million men and women in our jails and prisons. That's a higher absolute number and higher percentage than any other country in the world.  

Among the tasks of the proposed commission will be the challenge to assist the states further in preventing and correcting the wrongful convictions of tens of thousands of U.S. citizens.  In New Hampshire, Chad Evans is one such wrongly convicted man, and there are surely others.  Before the death of Kassidy Bortner in 2000, and before Chad's arrest and wrongful conviction, he lived at 191 Milton Road in Rochester with his son, and Amanda and Kassidy Bortner.

Wrongful convictions occur in every state in the country. Over the past twenty years, exonerations through DNA testing have shown and proved what many have long known, which is that prosecutors are prosecuting more innocent people than they knew and courts are convicting them.  The Innocence Project estimates that about 3% of inmates in this country are innocent.  As most crimes do not involve DNA, we need to do more to correct the convictions of the wrongly convicted.  It is a national problem. 

We have asked the State of New Hampshire to re-investigate the case of Chad Evans, because his jury did not see or hear a lot of the evidence which is now available.  So far, the State has not seized the opportunity to correct a probable injustice, or the opportunity to save the estimated $33,000 annual cost of incarceration.   With the creation of a National Criminal Justice Commission, the people of New Hampshire will see that the problems of our criminal justice system are national, and that includes the State of New Hampshire. 

Again, please support the creation of a National Criminal Justice Commission.

Sincerely,

Morrison

 Morrison Bonpasse

 Executive Director

 Chad Evans Wrongly Convicted Committee
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 Keene, NH 03430

 207-586-6078

 morrison@chadevanswronglyconvicted.org

 www.chadevanswronglyconvicted.org

